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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Alistair Pattullo 
	12, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk  TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Minutes Secretary
	Alisdaire Lockhart 
	Braeside House, Selkirk, TD7 4LF
	01750 22155

	Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minutes of The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council held on Monday 12th September  2016 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.

Present – Community Councillors: Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Alisdaire Lockhart, Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton and Ian King.
Also present: SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne and Vicky Davidson. Community Police Officer Conal McEwan, Mr Tony McConnel (Perryman’s Buses), five members of the public and one representative from the local press.

Apologies: Community Councillors Kirsty Lovatt, Kath Beaton, Tommy Combe and SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar

Chair’s Welcome and Introduction

Prior to the commencement of the meeting Councillor Ian King offered his apologies to the Community Council in regard of some of his remarks that had been directed at fellow councillors at the August meeting. This apology was accepted by the remainder of the Community Council.
In addition Chairman Alistair Pattullo offered congratulations on behalf of the Community Council to Selkirk Silver Band who were competing in the UK championships over the weekend of 17/18th September in Cheltenham.

Declarations of Interest – None

Minutes of the meeting of Selkirk and District Community Council held on 11th July 2016 were approved by Alistair Pattullo and seconded by Caroline Cruikshank
Minutes of the meeting of Selkirk and District Community Council held on 8th August 2016 were approved by CCr and seconded by GEa
Matters arising –  None
Report from the Community Police Officer – (Available electronically). In addition PC Conal McEwan answered various questions from members of the public in relation to anti-social behaviour from gangs of youths within the area of the High Street and Market Place. 
PC McEwan assured the members of the public who had raised the issue that steps were being taken to eradicate and that meeting had been arranged between him and the Depute Head at Selkirk High School. Young people from outside the Selkirk area had been identified as being part of the youth groups and it was intended to step up police patrols where possible over the coming weeks. A member of the public asked if the CCTV cameras were fully operational in Selkirk to which PC McEwan replied that they were, but were not fully manned and may not be facing in the right direction to record any incident.

Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme – No report

Bannerfield Tidy Up – Chairman AP reported there had been a good response to the Bannerfield Tidy Up project which took place on 2nd September. The success of the initiative means that the Housing Associations are already looking at carrying out a similar task in the future. There were some issues raised with reference to the emptying of the skips that had been filled but this was in hand and is being dealt with. Everybody who took part was thanked for their efforts with a special mention to Greggs and Morrison’s Stores for supplying food and beverages for the day.

Minor Works Projects – Currently minor works projected for the Old Kirkyard are being costed up, SBC Councillor Michelle Ballantyne is looking at possible improvements around Selkirk High School (painting the railings on Hillside Terrace), AP asked if there was any chance of the bus shelter in the Market Place being cleaned as it is presently in a deplorable state. D Purves asked again if anything could be done to the War Memorial to make the names recorded easier to read.

AL proposed that the CC might consider suggestions for a more memorable name for this initiative. The Council agreed that a snappier title should be used instead of the current “Coalition of Minor Works”

Perrymans Update – Tony McConnell of Perrymans gave a brief report on the new services that the company was offering in around Selkirk, to date feedback has been positive and the company was investigating the potential of improving the rail/bus link-up and the Bannerfield to Tweedbank service. 
Open Forum – Two members of the public representing the Bannerfield Allotments Association raised the following points:

· Concerns over the potential costs of small schemes of work within the wider scheme being done over and over again
· The repositioning of the fenced area around the allotments
· Work spoil being placed within the allotments area
· Communication issues with main contractors RJ McLeod
· Lack of public consultation
· Angle field is now 3’ higher than before the scheme started and there were concerns over potential flooding
They were thanked for bringing the issues to the attention of the CC .MB and VD would seek to meet with Conor Price and Scott Marr to discuss all the relevant issues raised.

DP raised a question of the paths on the Corbie Lyne and the need for a wheelchair accessible path adjacent to the A708 (beside the battlefield). SBC Councillor MB to look at potential possibilities of improving this.
DP raised the question again of highlighting the names on the War Memorial, the broken paving slabs on the footpath on Road Bridge over Ettrick and the problem of ivy on Yarrow Terrace (all covered under the Minor Works project).
Reports from SBC Councillors

Councillor Vicky Davidson spoke on the following:
· The potential revision of the schools catchment area

· The charging of halls and venues by LIVE Borders

· The proposed Haining Cycle path (current funding bid had not been approved)

Councillor Michelle Ballantyne spoke on the following:
· Glen Hotel wall – a resolution was now being prepared

· SBC were no longer involved with the Cross Keys in the Market Place as part of the wider CARS scheme due to the extensive dry rot within.

A member of the public raised a concern with both SBC councillors over the use of the Kirk Wynd as a ‘rat run’.

Selkirk Common Good Fund – Nothing to report

Blooming Selkirk – Hanging baskets had now been taken down and there are plans to conduct a winter plant in and around the town centre – dependent of obtaining the necessary funding.
Correspondence not previously circulated – None

Treasurers Report – No report

Selkirk Hill Management Group – Ian King reported that some of the furniture was in need of replacement and that there were concerns over the misuse of the Chinese shelter.

Chamber of Trade – No report.

A7 Action Group – Ian King reported a meeting had been held but there were no issues raised.

Planning application – IK reported there were no planning applications submitted this month. The Post Office will move to new premises in 40 Market Place and the CC’s recommendation for an internal ramp had been included in the planning approval. The old Post Office will close on 31st October and the new premises open the same day. 

AOB – The Chairman reminded all about the current scheme by British Telecom to remove all the old style red call boxes that were being under used and what steps members of the public could take to keep them in situ. In addition there was also a reminder the Doors Open Day will take place in Selkirk on Saturday 17th September.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.40pm, next scheduled meeting to take place on Monday 14th November 2016 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm.
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

